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Fuel change cut MEC cost

Heightened interest in the nation’s energy company from both foreign and local investors coupled with the recent resignation of Marshalls Energy Company’s (MEC) general manager Billy Roberts and even the RMI’s own Chief Secretary, who serves on the MEC board, prompted Kwajalein Senator Justin deBrum to question the motives of MEC’s Board to switch its fuel supplier from Mobil to the Korean-based SK Networks.

“My belief is that the government needs to maintain control over its regulatory bodies such as the MEC and the National Telecommunications Authority,” said deBrum. 

But Minister of Public Works and MEC chairman Matt Zackhras and Majuro Senator Alik Alik quashed deBrums accusations stating that had MEC not changed suppliers, the nation’s capital would have been in the dark as of last January. 

“We didn’t change fuel suppliers to make new partnerships,” said Zackhras. “We changed to get good rates.”

According to Zackhras, MEC did take into account its 13-year relationship with Mobil and believed that they could negotiate fair prices with Mobil. However MEC is already in debt to Mobil and Mobil’s prices had become too high.

“Maintaining Mobil as a supplier would only result in MEC passing the cost on to customers,” said Zackhras. “MEC needed a new strategy in light of increasing world fuel prices. Fuel prices have reached new levels MEC never even thought of.”

In response to deBrum’s linkage of the resignations of MEC’s general manager and the RMI’ chief secretary, Zackhras said they were merely coincidental and unrelated. 

“It’s misleading to state that (Roberts and Muller) are resigning because of MEC,” he said. “Their resignations are because of their own (personal reasons).”

Meanwhile, Zackhras confirmed that there has been interest in MEC from Koo’s Fishing Company, some local private companies in Majuro and SK Networks but no decision from the board has been made as they are waiting on a study, which is funded from the US Department of Interior, to see what course of action would be in the best interest for MEC and the economy as a whole. 

